EVALUATION OF BID Page 1
PROPOSALS

FOR: First Street Cycle Track, Hazelwood Blvd. to Tulare St. - PW00906

Bid File No. 3805
Bid Opening: 02/22/2022

BIDDERS TOTAL NET BID AMOUNT

1. Bush Engineering Incorporated $899,025.00
5828 E. Harvard Ave.
Fresno, CA 93727

2. Cal Valley Construction Inc. $899,316.00
5125 N. Gates Ave., Suite 102
Fresno, California 93722-6414

3. Avison Construction, Inc. $940,953.00
40434 Brickyard Drive
Madera, California 93636

4, Asphalt Design Inc. $1,033,983.09
4061 W. Belmont Ave.
Fresno, California 93722

5. Granite Construction $1,105,158.00
2716 Granite Court
Fresno, California 93706

6. American Paving Co. $1,192,212.30
P.O. Box 27587
Fresno, California 93729

7. Doug Ross, Inc. dba Central Valley Asphalt $1,193,865.00
23494 Road 196
Lindsay, California 93247

8. Emmett's Excavation, Inc. $1,276,193.00
1477 Menlo Ave.
Clovis, California 93611

Each bidder has agreed to allow the City sixty-four (64) days from date bids are opened to
accept or reject their bid proposal. Purchasing requests that you complete the following
sections and return this bid evaluation to the Purchasing Unit at the latest by: Monday, March
29, 2022, 5:00 P.M.
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EVALUATION OF BID Page 2
PROPOSALS

FOR: First Street Cycle Track, Hazelwood Blvd. to Tulare St. — PW00906

Bid File No. 3805
Bid Opening: 02/22/2022

The Engineer’s Estimate for this expenditure is $1,100,000.00. The contract price is 18% below
the Engineer's Estimate. If the overage is greater than 10% or only one bid was received, give
explanation: N/A

BACKGROUND OF PROJECT (To be completed by Evaluating Department/Division. Explain
need for project/equipment). The First Street Class 1V Bikeway project was initiated in FY20
when the City of Fresno was awarded grant funding through Caltrans’ Active Transportation
Program (ATP) to promote active modes of transportation, including biking and walking,
throughout the state by funding capital projects which improve these types of facilities. Public
Works staff designed the project to provide Class IV protected bikeways along First Street,
from Tulare Street to Hazelwood, as the southerly leg of the First Street protected bikeway
corridor, identified as a north-south route for a Class IV facilities in the Class IV feasibility plan.
Staff initiated design in FY21 and completion of the plans and specs took approximately 18
months. This project is funded by the State of California’s ATP grant with the required local
match funded through Local Measure "C” Bike Facilities and the SB1 Road Maintenance and
Rehabilitation Account (RMRA).
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EVALUATION OF BID Page 3
PROPOSALS

FOR: First Street Cycle Track, Hazelwood Bivd. to Tulare St. — PW00906

Bid File No. 3805
Bid Opening: 02/22/2022

DEPARTMENT CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATION:

[ X_] Award a contractin the amount of $899 025.00 to Bush Engineering Incorporated,
as the lowest responsive and responsible bidder.

Remarks: None
[__] Reject all bids. Reason: N/A

Department Head Approval

K

Title: Assistant Director

[X] Approve Dept. Recommendation /"1 Approve Finance/Purchasing Recommendation

[ ] Disapprove [__] Disapprove
[] See Attachment

FINANCE DEPARTMENT ' CITY MANAGER

A Y Ao ) osmenoz LW 3/ )70/33/
F’urchasing wvanager Date City Manager or Designee Date
/W ‘//é‘w 31/22

Finance Director Date
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